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Arabah.
April 20th 1934

Dear Mother. 

          We are very near the end 
of the season, we expect to leave 
here the night of the 29th & I am 
trying to get a passage on a Blue 
Funnel Line Steamer that leaves 
May 5 & arrives London May 16. 
will let you know definitely when 
I hear from Cooks. 

          This month has simply flown & we 
cannot believe we are so near the 
end, we shall be having a very busy 
time the last week getting ready to 
leave, & packing etc. 

          Amice & I have been invited to visit 
Professor Oliver (the botanist & naturalist) 
in his new house out in the desert 
between Cairo & Alexandria, we are 
looking forward to it very much 
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and have set aside May 1st for the 
Expedition, this house of his is in one 
of the old Arab Fortresses & the place 
is called Burg el Arab, I believe 
the surroundings are very wild & romantic. 

          A few days ago, one of our guards 
brought us a little baby fox, the 
sweetest little thing we have ever seen. 
it was very frightened & weak, so we 
put it in a box with some shavings 
& when it got over its fright it lapped 
a little milk & felt better, it was 
quite tame with us & let us pick it 
up & pet it without any sign of fear. 
we shut the doors of the Terresinasic {Teresina} & 
let it run about & after trotting about 
a bit it came & sat close to my feet 
as if it wanted companionship & when 
I picked it up it cuddled up in my 
neck like a kitten, we kept it that 
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day & night, & the following day 
we sent it to Madame Roche, (we 
could not keep it here with two wild 
puppies –) she adores all animals 
& has all sorts of out buildings in 
her huge garden & we knew he would 
be well cared for there, We heard 
to- 
day that she is delighted with him 
& he is perfectly happy playing with 
two wolf cubs she is rearing, so we 
are very relieved, we would have 
loved to keep him ourselves, but 
it was impossible. the pups are 
too big now & we could not keep him 
always shut up. So we hope to 
see him when we visit Nag Hammadi 
again. 

          This will be a short letter 
this time but you have had three 
extra long ones to make up. 

          Love to you both 
          Your affectionate daughter Myrtle. 


